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RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends that the MTA Board of Directors support AB 557.

PROVISIONS

Current law authorizes a pilot program in the counties of Santa Clara and Santa Cruz that requires vehicles to yield the right-of-way to transit buses when exiting from the curb.

AB 557 would:

· Expand this program statewide and establish the right of way as a permanent provision in State Law.

· Require that the right of way be granted under specified conditions including the requirement that the transit bus has activated a flashing yield light, that the bus be equipped with a yield sign, and that the public transit agency conducts a public education effort.

IMPACT ANALYSIS

AB 557 would expand a successful pilot project that was implemented in the counties of Santa Clara and Santa Cruz.  These projects were very successful and well received by motorists.  Additionally, the California Highway Patrol has reviewed this program and indicated support for the expansion of the program.

AB 557 requires that the program only go into effect after a transit agency has completed the following steps:

1. Adoption of a resolution and conduct a public hearing. 

2. Notification of the California Highway Patrol

3. Implementation of a comprehensive educational campaign.

4. Equipping buses with proper signaling devices and signage.

Public transit buses are frequently delayed and experience accidents while pulling out from the curb.  AB 557 will help to increase the safety and efficiency of public transit services by requiring motorists to yield to a transit bus under specific conditions.  

AB 557 is sponsored by the California Transit Association and included in the MTA Legislative program.  

Staff therefore recommends that the Board support AB 557.
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